

## Newsletter - 27<sup>th</sup> April 2020

Dear Parents and Pupils,

I hope that you and your families are all safe and well and that you are managing under the restrictions that we have been placed under.

By now I am sure many of you will have heard of the sad passing away of one of our Year 7 pupils, Ibraaheem Haseeb on the 15th of this month following a short period of illness whilst visiting family abroad. Ibraaheem will be remembered very fondly by his teachers and friends in the school as a very happy and fun loving boy and all of our thoughts and best wishes as well as our sincere condolences are with his family at this time.

I understand that this news may come as a shock and be very upsetting for some of you. Please remember that there are a number of places that you can turn to for advice, support or someone to talk to if you need it. Our Emotional Wellbeing and Safeguarding teams can be contacted through the academy's website and there are also some useful resources at <a href="https://unravelsupport.co.uk">https://unravelsupport.co.uk</a>.



Wishing you all the very best,

Mr C. Dillon, Executive Principal

## Rainbow

Here is our rainbow, showing support for the NHS and key workers. Have you created a rainbow display that you'd like to share? Email it to info@sheffieldparkacademy.org



## **Useful Links**

Our website is regularly updated with useful links and information – find it here <a href="https://www.sheffieldpark-academy.org/learning-from-home">https://www.sheffieldpark-academy.org/learning-from-home</a>

**Thinkuknow**: keeping your child safe online while they are off school

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/globalassets/thinkuknow/documents/thinkuknow/parents/pdf/thinkuknow-parents-helpsheet-secondary.pdf

**Unravel: The** importance of maintaining structure in our lives <a href="https://www.sheffieldpark-academy.org/Portals/0/Structure.pdf">https://www.sheffieldpark-academy.org/Portals/0/Structure.pdf</a>